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ASTM consensus has not been obtained on this information letter.  An appropriate ASTM ballot will 
be issued in order to achieve such consensus. 
 

 

TO:  Mack Mailing List 
 
SUBJECT: Hardcopy Final Report Requirement Change 
   
 

 The Mack Surveillance Panel, approved via email ballot, the removal of the requirement 
for test laboratories to send hard copies of final test reports to the Test Monitoring Center for T-11 tests. 
Revised section 12.1.3 of D7156 is attached.  This change is effective the date of the information letter. 

 
 

 
  
Greg Shank  Frank M. Farber 
Manager, Engine Product Development Administrator 
Volvo    ASTM Test Monitoring Center 
 
 
Attachment 
 
c: ftp://ftp.astmtmc.cmu.edu/docs/diesel/mack/procedure_and_ils/T-11/il10-1.pdf 
 
Distribution:  Email 



 

 

(Revises D 7156-09)  
 
 

12.1.3 When reporting reference oil test results, transmit the test data electronically by utilizing the 

ASTM Data Communications Committee Test Report Transmission Model which is available from the 

TMC. Transmit the data within five working days of test completion. 


